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MINUTES OF THE STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

Office of the Academic Senate
California State University, Fresno

Henry Madden Library 3206 (3rd floor, south wing)

5200 N. Barton Ave M/S ML 34

Fresno, CA 93740-8014
Phone: 559-278-2743 | FAX: 278-5745
Date: September 12, 2018
Members present: 
M. Jackson (Chair), L. Weiser, T. Alone, F. Tehrani, D. Hart, C. Fry Bolin




Members absent: 
C. Coon, N. Nisbett, A. Chavez (student), B. Simonds (student) 

Visitors:

The meeting was called to order at 9:05a.m. in HML 2108.
1. Previous minutes.

· Last meeting was last academic year and minutes were distributed and approved via email
2. Communication and announcements
· Introductions for new members and welcome back.
· New – Deborah Hart and Carolyn Fry Bolin

· No student members in attendance. Jackson to follow up with Venita on this.

· Jenna Kieckhaefer is unable to join us this semester due to a scheduling conflict but will rejoin next semester.

· Jackson gave a brief overview of the charge of this committee and its role in relation to the senate.

· Introduced the task passed down from the senate to propose revisions to the syllabus template
· Most of the complaints seem to be that it is too long and so people either don’t go through it all with students, don’t use it, or use it with substantial modifications.

· Raised the question of legal requirements of the syllabus. Jackson to reach out to the senate for legal input on this.
· Committee discussed the length and suggested that the policies and course calendar at the end seem to add to its length substantially. 

· Discussed ensuring ADA accessible syllabi – good rating for conversion

· Discussed some aspects that may be more useful if adjusted and not just removed – e.g. guidelines could be more specific and include examples and non-examples, timelines for assignments, methods for evaluating class participation, etc. .

· Decided that it would be best to gather some information from other faculty across the campus. Suggested questions include:

· Do you use the syllabus template?

· Which parts of the template do you use regularly/would you add to/do you not use? 

· Tehrani offered to create a survey in Google Forms that could be sent out to faculty in our respective departments and colleges. Proposed including a question about each section of the template as well as some questions about using it in general and some areas for comments and some open questions. Tehrani will create a draft and send it to the committee for review and edits before we send it out. 
3. Ongoing Business

· N/A

MSC to adjourn at 9:45a.m.
